Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting at HOA Office.  

Attended by, Tracy Butzko, Bob Marshall, Diana Kuhr, Roger Lienesch, Joe Raniero and Dianne Matthes; guests included Monty Laughlin, Susan Gilmore Dodge and Debbie Lee
July, 31, 2018
· The meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m.  Roger welcomed Susan Gilmore Dodge from the ACC.  Roger then announced that he will not be finishing his term on the board because he is relocating out of state.

· There were no changes to the June HOA board meeting minutes.

· Tracy announced that the damaged light pole is being repaired as soon as the parts are received.  The lights will match when the repairs are completed.

· A letter will go out to homeowners explaining Sperlonga (credit reporting company), it will also be added to the items to be discussed at the Annual Meeting.

· On-going discussion of repairing/replacing the fence between the McDougall’s and the Tot Lot on 25th Street, Tracy is going to get some estimates for trees or shrubs that could be used as a divider instead of the fence, topic being added to Old Business for another meeting.

· Tracy has been trying to get quotes for painting the speed bumps, vendors are not returning her phone calls, she will continuing to keep calling. 

· The Board requested that a representative from the ACC attend the Board Meetings, it would be nice to have a report at the meetings of what has been requested around the subdivision.
· Bob Marshall is setting up a meeting of the Tree Committee, they would like to get enough information together to make a report at the Annual Meeting.

· Debbie Lee attended the meeting to inquire about the sidewalks.  Debbie agreed to be on the Tree Committee, which will become a Tree and Sidewalk Committee.  

· The proposed budget was discussed, a motion was made and approved to accept the proposed budget as it was presented.
· Tracy will get the documents together to be mailed out for the Annual Meeting, after the mailing, Dianne will follow up with an email.

· The Board received an advertisement from CA Catchall Environmental that included a storm system maintenance agreement, the Board thought it was rather costly and will review it in 2019, as our storm drains have passed inspection for 2018.

· A renewal contract from Pacific Gardeners was received and reviewed (currently they have been doing a good job) a motion was made and approved to sign it for another 2 years.
As the guests were preparing to leave the meeting, Roger thanked them for attending.

The Board reviewed the financials report.

The meeting was adjoined at 7:35 p.m.

Dianne Matthes, Bridgewood Estates HOA Secretary
